
 

 

 

 

Friday 12th February 2021 

 

Dear Parents/ Carers, 

 

I hope you all continued to remain healthy since my last message to you! 

 

As today is the last day of this half term I wanted to take the opportunity to thank you all once again 

for the support you have shown the school during the past 6 weeks. I am very aware that the longevity 

of this pandemic, the poor weather and the increased expectation set by the government on home 

learning has made the current situation even harder for many of our families during this current 

lockdown. The amount of support you have been able to provide your child whether it be large or 

small would have made a big impact.  

 

As I stated in the first lockdown - I am aware that for many of you teaching was not your preferred 

career choice but you have taken on the role so well. If you have ever felt that you could have 

explained something better or wished you had completely changed what you were doing - please 

don’t beat yourselves up about it. Every teacher and member of school staff have these same thoughts 

every day when the children are in. It is my hope that you have all also experienced the amazing feeling 

when you have explained something or completed an activity and suddenly the penny has dropped 

and your child is able to do something that they couldn’t before. I would once again like to thank you 

on behalf of the staff and children for the role you have played in supporting the education effort at 

home.  

 

It is my hope that an announcement about the future return to schools will take place around the 22nd 

February 2021. I have planned for multiple outcomes which are ready to be implemented quickly. As 

soon as I have the relevant information, I will communicate with parents immediately. In the 

meantime, I hope you all enjoy the break from home learning and manage to have some quality family 

time together.  

 

Stay safe. 

 

Yours sincerely   

Mr. S. Proctor  


